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Spring into Action 
With summer on its way, now is the 
perfect time to do some spring cleaning, 
clearing out unnecessary possessions 
and preparing homes and gardens for the 
dry fire season that is fast approaching. To 
assist, Council is again offering free drop 
off of household garden waste at resource 
recovery centres from Monday, 11 October 
through to Sunday, 7 November. More 
information about preparing for the fire 
season is on page 3.

While 84 per cent of our residents 
have been born in Australia, I was very 
pleased to complete the last step in the 
citizenship journey for 20 of our residents 
on Australian Citizenship Day – 17 
September.

To comply with group size restrictions, 
two separate ceremonies were held on 
the day. We welcomed residents originally 
from Sri Lanka, Philippines, Nepal, New 
Zealand, France and Thailand now 
living in Echuca, Rochester, Tongala and 
Kyabram. I hope next year we can return 
to inviting the family and friends of our 
conferees to the event to join in their 

celebrations of this important milestone.

A great way to recognise outstanding 
achievement by residents in our 
community is to nominate them for 
Australia Day awards. The award program 
is now open, offering three categories, 
Citizen of the year, Young citizen of the 
year and Community group the year. More 
detail is on page 2.

On pages 5 and 6 of this newsletter we 
have included the complete A-Z Guide of 
what material goes in what bin. The guide 
can be removed and used as an ongoing 
reminder to help reduce the amount of 
material going in the red bin, which then 
goes to landfill.

In nearing the end of year one, of our 
four-year Council term, a number of key 
documents have recently been completed 
by Council. These will be outlined in 
our December newsletter along with 
information about Christmas service 
arrangements.

Cr Chrissy Weller 
Mayor
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Maria Parumog with Mayor Weller, one of the youngest in a group of 20 people receiving 
their Australian Citizenship.
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Project Update
This financial year more than $26 million is planned to be spent on new capital projects across the shire to improve our roads, 
footpaths, bridges, drains and open spaces. The following provides an overview of some of the projects underway.

INITIATION                  SCOPING                  DESIGN                  PROCUREMENT                  DELIVERY                  REVIEW AND CLOSUREINITIATION                  SCOPING                  DESIGN                  PROCUREMENT                  DELIVERY                  REVIEW AND CLOSUREPROJECT
PLANNING (COMPLETED)

Anstruther Street Footbridge, Echuca
Procurement
The tender for this project is out, with construction to 
be completed before 30 June 2022.

Swimming pool painting program
Delivery
The painting of the pool shells at Tongala and Rushworth is 
underway ready for the opening of the pool season.

Echuca & District Livestock 
Exchange, loading ramp
Project Planning
Removal of the loading ramp is in 
the planning stage.

Colbinabbin Recreation Reserve, 
storage shed
Delivery
Construction of a multi-use storage 
shed is progressing.

Willow Court, road construction
Design
Design for this project will be 
completed this financial year, 
with construction planned for the 
2022/23 year.

Nominations for the 2022 Australia Day Awards are now open.
Details and nomination forms can be downloaded from council’s  
website and are available from all customer service centres.

Nominations must be submitted online at  
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/australiaday by Friday, 3 December.

Categories: 
Citizen of the year, Young citizen of the year, Community group of the year

Now 
Open

Australia Day Nominations 
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Prepare for the Fire Season     
With the warmer weather here, it’s the perfect time to clear 
out clutter, get outdoors and start preparing for the fire 
season - if you haven’t done so already. 
To prevent fires over the warmer weather and reduce fuel 
hazards it is important to:
•	 Clear any long grass, fallen leaves and twigs from around 

your house
•	 Remove dead undergrowth and fallen branches 
•	 Remove firewood and flammable household items from 

around your house and yard
Other things you can do to reduce risk during the fire 
season include:
•	 Keep grass cut to a low level
•	 Clean leaves out of gutters
•	 Use soapy water to check barbecue gas fittings for leaks
Residents are encouraged to report any potential risks, such 
as overgrown empty house blocks, to Council. Following an 
inspection, staff can issue a fire prevention notice, calling 
on the landowner to cut the grass to a specified height. If 
not actioned, and to keep us all safe, Council is able to do 
the work and charge back to the landowner.

To assist landowners in their clean-up efforts, Council’s 
resource recovery centres (transfer stations / tips) will 
accept household garden organics free of charge up until 
Sunday 7 November. More information is available on 
Council’s Facebook page; follow us to be up to date with 
the latest details.

Food Waste Survey     
Separating food waste and recyclables before taking 
them out to your kerbside bins is key to reducing your 
household’s waste to landfill. Although 70 per cent of 
Campaspe residents now have green bins for food and 
garden waste, more than half of our waste bins still 
contain organic material and 30 per cent of this is food 
waste.
A short online survey is now open, asking five questions 
about how you manage your household waste. This 
information will help Council understand how household 
waste is managed and to develop initiatives to assist 
residents in reducing the thousands of tonnes of food 
waste sent to landfill each year.
Just by entering, you are in for a chance to win one of 
two $100 prepaid Visa cards. A bonus prize is also on 
offer – take a photo of yourself or a household member 
using your indoor bins and you could win a $50 Wish 
card. Email your picture, name and town to  
s.doyle@campaspe.vic.gov.au
The survey closes on Monday, 29 November. 

Council meetings
Council meetings are open to the public and residents are encouraged to take part through the question time 
portion of the meeting. Meetings are held in Echuca and start at 6pm and are streamed live on Council’s website. 
The agenda is available the Friday before each meeting.

• 20 October
• 17 November
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A-Z Guide – Waste & Recycling     
Use this guide to find where to recycle or dispose of items properly in Campaspe Shire.
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Order Your Plants Today   
Native seedlings are available to Campaspe rural landowners for a subsidised 
cost through Council’s Rural Tree Scheme.

The scheme has approximately 40 indigenous plant species that are well 
suited to the Campaspe climate and soil types. The plants available range from 
ground covers that grow to less than a metre, to trees that will grow more than 
30 metres.

All rural zoned ratepayers within Campaspe Shire are eligible to purchase 
limited numbers of subsidised plants through the scheme. Your property size 
determines the maximum number of plants available.

Once orders are placed, landowners are encouraged to contact the 
participating nursery so they can prepare the right volume of stock. Pickup 
times are negotiated with the nursery but must be prior to the end of June 
2022. Autumn is generally the best time to arrange pickup and conduct 
planting.

Order forms, including a full list of available species, are available on Council’s 
website, at customer service centres, or can be mailed out on request.

Exhibitions and Markets   
With many community events cancelled in line with 
COVID restrictions, this newsletter captures the many 
exhibitions and markets continuing across the shire.

Art Exhibitions
Campaspe Shire boasts a variety of community run art 
galleries. They have now reopened and have some great 
exhibitions coming up. 

The Foundry Art Space – A volunteer community arts 
space located in the Old Freemans Foundry building 
within the historic Echuca Port Precinct, on the banks of 
the Murray. Facebook @thefoundryartsspace

•	 The Roads and the River – 15 October to 7 November, 
featuring works from Denyse K Dalton, Meg Doller, 
Kathryn Lehar, Robyn Maclean, Nerida Murray, Judi 
Palmer.

•	 Opposites – 12 to 28 November, featuring works from 
Leanne Cuffe, Kristen Dyer, Michelle Godden, Judi 
Palmer, Joan Stevens, Kathleen Watson.

•	 Members Summer Exhibition - 3 December to  
30 January.

Alton Gallery Echuca - A community gallery housed in a 
unique art deco building and run by volunteers.  
Facebook @Alton-Gallery-Echuca

•	 Polar Opposites by Veronica Lamb - closes  
30 November.

Kyabram Town Hall Gallery - A hub of history, fashion, 
art and visitor information across several renovated 
exhibition spaces and a gift shop.  
www. kyabramtownhall.com.au

•	 An Introspective Retrospective by Judith Roberts –  
5 October to 4 December

Rushworth Art Depot - An emerging creative hub, 
engaging regional community members through 

workshops, courses, exhibitions, artist studios and art 
groups. Facebook @rushworthartdepot

•	 Embrace Imperfection by Kerrie Raglus – November 
and December

Markets
Markets continue to operate across the shire activating 
public spaces and creating vibrancy.

Hopwood Gardens’ Market – A new market in Echuca 
held on the second Saturday of December, January and 
February.

Echuca Farmers’ Market – The first and third Saturday 
of each month at the Aquatic Reserve, next to the Visitor 
Information Centre.

Girgarre Farmers’ Produce and Craft Market – The 
second Sunday of each month at the Girgarre Memorial 
Hall and Park Reserve.

Rushworth Market – The third Saturday of each month in 
High Street, Rushworth.

Rochester Town Market – The fourth Saturday of each 
month (except January) in the Rochester CBD, Iddles 
Lane and Rotunda Park.

For the most up to date calendar of events, visit Council’s 
website, www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/eventcalendar or 
register your event to be included in the calendar.
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Waste Wise Party Kits   
Waste wise party kits are now available for hire through the 
Rochester Community House (RCH) and Echuca Moama 
Toy Library (EMTL). The kits contain reusable party-ware for 
up to 20 people, a project developed by Council, RCH and 
EMTL, and in partnership with Echuca Moama Boomerang 
Bags and Slow Echuca Moama.

Linda Ramsey from Echuca Moama Toy Library said, 
“Echuca Moama Toy Library is very excited to offer our 
community another opportunity to be sustainable and waste 
free, all whilst having fun. We love the thought of people 
coming together to celebrate and want to promote the 
natural friendly way to our younger generations.

Toy Library members will be able to hire a Picnic Box for 
free for a week and non-members will be asked to borrow 
our new goodies for $20/week. A big THANK YOU to 
Campaspe Shire for supporting this great idea and being 
very supportive in making it all happen.”

Amanda Logie from Rochester Community House said, “We 
are excited to announce the ‘Party Kit’, an environmentally 
friendly option for parties. Everything is provided in the kit - 
you just need to bring the people and the food. 

We have always tried to promote sustainable actions within 
our community and this kit is just another way of doing that.

RCH members can hire the kit for a $5 donation while non-
members will be asked to pay $20.

Thanks to the Campaspe Shire for supporting this program 
and promoting sustainability throughout the Shire.”

If your community group would like to discuss the 
opportunity of getting a waste wise party kit for your town, 
please contact Council’s Environmental Projects Officer – 
Education, Sheri Doyle, on 5481 2200 or  
s.doyle@campaspe.vic.gov.au  

Online Resources Expanded   
Online library resources have been expanded, with the Campaspe 
Library now offering free access to more than 40 million online 
articles from the world’s top journals.

The library has been part of a pilot program evaluating the free 
CloudSource OA™ (Open Access) resource and is now one of 15 
services within the Libraries Victoria Consortium to offer the huge 
collection to the community. 

The collection, including journal articles, eTextbooks and eBooks, 
is regularly updated and is available through the Campaspe 
Library website. Articles can be printed, downloaded, emailed and 
a range of citation options are provided. CloudSource OA™ offers 
high quality reliable information that has unrestricted access and 
unrestricted reuse. Fabulous for students, researchers and anyone 
seeking more authoritative information.

Jodie Dobson, Rochester Community House setting out 
the waste wise party kit.

For more information contact the Campaspe Library services on 5481 2400 or email libraries@campaspe.vic.gov.au
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Pandemic Brings Out Our Best
It is said that our true colours come 
out during a crisis. It’s therefore 
no surprise that amid the ongoing 
uncertainty and challenges of the 
COVID-19 pandemic, there are 
many wonderful examples of people 
supporting and caring for each other 
across our shire, because that’s what 
our community does best. However, 
it’s even more inspiring when such 
support involves nurturing these 
positive core values in the next 
generation.

Keeping Us Together While Apart
Understanding the importance 
of connection while in lockdown, 
Campaspe Community Children’s 
Centre prepared and distributed 
activity packs to keep the children 
entertained at home when they were 
unable to attend the centre. 
The packs contained a letter to the 
children from the educators and 
a multitude of items designed for 
creative play, such as playdough, 
threading, self-portrait photo puzzles, 
collage and more. Children were 
encouraged to send a photo of 

themselves and their creations via 
email to the centre which were then 
put on display. 
Kelsie Potter, whose son Archie, 3, 
attends the centre, said the packs 
were a great initiative. “Archie was 
really excited - he made cookies with 

the egg and had fun playing with the 
playdough and colouring-in items.”
In addition to the activity packs, the 
educators connected families through 
virtual story times and songs, with 
people’s faces displayed on a large 
projector. 

The Giving Tree That Bloomed
The idea for Rochester & District Child Care 
Centre’s “giving tree” was spawned by a 
discussion with the children about emotions 
and being a “helpful supporter” to people who 
are finding it hard to ask for help during these 
tough times.

A dedicated table, symbolic of a giving tree, 
was set up for people to place their donated 
items, so that families and community 
members could take what they needed 
without having to ask for support. 

What started with a few items from the 
centre’s pantry grew quickly into a large 
quantity, with a variety of canned products, 
children’s books, cleaning supplies and 
personal hygiene products donated, as word 
spread quickly in the local community.

The initiative has been a wonderful learning 
experience for the children, giving them a 
sense of pride that their idea has made a 
positive difference in people’s lives.

Archie Potter showing off some items in his activity pack.

The Giving Tree with centre staff, Tara Baker and Pat Vickers with 
Lucy, Henry, Cruz and Harry.


